St Maddern’s Church of England School
[image: image1.jpg]C 0,
N (%

Q& ARTSMARK —
F

GOLD

& Q
VoL A



(Endowed by George Daniel, 1710)
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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Dear Parents









Friday 25th April 2014
I hope you all had a good Easter.  The children are very much looking refreshed after the holidays and are raring to go.  This term I have been able to sustain 3 classes for teaching and learning in the mornings.  Mrs Miles, Miss and Mrs Payne are working with year 3 and 4 children, Mr Sturges and Mr Ballett with key stage 1 children and I am working with year 5 and 6 children.  Miss Rogers works with children in all key stages.  The 3 classes worked very well last term and I know that the children really enjoy working within the smaller groups.

On Wednesday 30th April at 2.30 I would like to invite key stage 1 parents into school for our termly coffee afternoon so you can hear what the children will be learning about this term.  The key stage 2 children are warmly invited in on Thursday 1st May at 2.30 for a similar event.

A big thank you to Mrs Dunstone, who very kindly donated chocolate Easter bunnies to each child at the start of the term.

As ever, we have an action packed term ahead of us with lots of exciting enrichment activities.  Today the year 4,5 and 6 children have begun the Arts’ Award at Mount’s Bay Academy.  This will be occurring over the next 6 weeks and the children will participate in a wide variety of Arts’ opportunities.
Next Tuesday 29th April the children will be going to Penlee Gallery to take part in a variety of activities that link with the celebration of Penzance 400.

On Wednesday mornings over the next few weeks we will be welcoming some children and staff from Nancalverne  to our school.  We will be doing some singing and hopefully learning some songs together.  This will be a good opportunity for children to learn how to mix with other children from our local community.   Later on in the term, St Maddern’s children have been invited to go to Nancalverne to work with a pottery teacher to create a mural for our wall to celebrate Penzance 400.

On 1st May KS1 and year 3 children have been invited to St Leven School to participate in an animal workshop.  The children will be able to see the animals at close quarters and handle some of them.
I would like to take this opportunity to say a big thank you to Connie whose time as a Lunchtime  Assistant has come to an end here.  She has been a LTA for a number of years and the children have always enjoyed their lunchtimes with her.  I would like to say thank you for all her hard work and help here.  Miss Payne, Mrs Payne and Miss Rogers will be covering lunchtime supervision in future.  It will mean that there will now be 2 adults with the children during lunchtimes.  
School Camp

Following the letter from last term regarding the school camp, we have now had confirmation of our booking at Porthpean Activity Centre.    The cost of the 3 day camp is £115 which includes activities, food and accommodation.  All the activities will be run by fully qualified instructors and specialist equipment will be supplied to the children whilst there.  Activites include kayaking, high rope adventure and archery.      We will be joining St Leven School (another small school) which is how I have enabled the trip to be viable and kept costs down to a minimum.  Later in the term, the children will have an opportunity to meet with the children from St Levan so they get to know each other prior to the visit.  I will also be sending out a kit list and more detailed information nearer the time.  Please could you pay by Friday 9th May 2014.  If there is a problem with this please see Miss Pearce and we should be able to come to an agreement. 
Clubs 

There were a number of excited children participating in our first week of cricket club which began last night.   Due to staff training next week after school clubs will not begin until week commencing 12th May 2014
Monday         -  Brass (Mr. Sturges)
Tuesday        -  craft club (Lunchtime – Mrs. Miles) newspaper club – Miss Payne (after school)
 Wednesday  -  pottery club – Miss Pearce
Thursday       -  cricket club – Mr. Ballatt/Mr. Sturges
Please sign the form below indicating which clubs your child would like to participate in.

Headteachers Award
Harry Figg for excellent attitude to learning in maths
Star readers
Harry Figg
Helen Pearce

Headteacher

My child would like to take part in the following clubs:  …………………………………………………..

Signed:  ………………………………………….  Parent of:  ……………………………………………...
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